
Correspondence received since the June 2024 council meeting: 

• Complaints on social media about the grass cutting on Station Road 

• Environment Agency Lower Witham Flood Resilience Project newsletter 

• LALC eNews 

• Notification of LCC Rights of Way survey specifically aimed at local councils 

• Notification of NKDC consultation on a review of their Gambling Policy (Statement of 

Licensing Principles) 

• Complaint from a resident about the drain on the High Street near the beck 

overflowing 

• Notification of LCC Public Rights of Way grass cutting/strimming 

• Notification from NKDC regarding planning enforcement 

• Complaint from a resident about items dumped near their property 

• Minutes of Heighington Christmas Market committee meeting 

• Report of fly tipping 

• NKDC Parish and Town Council newsletter 

• Confirmation from the Internal Drainage Board regarding work to the banks of the 

beck in the village 

• Update from the LCC Project Groundwater team on the Section 19 investigation 

• LALC Training Bulletin 

• Slides from the recent Police engagement session for NK and SK town and parish 

councils 

 

Meetings held since the June 2024 council meeting: 

• 06/06/24 – Cllrs Trafford, Rushby and Catterson attended a wreath laying and D-Day 

commemoration in the memorial garden at St Thomas’ 
• 14/06/24 – Cllr Trafford attended a Lincolnshire Groundwater Challenge meeting 

• 18/06/24 – Clerk gave a presentation to Heighington WI 

• 19/06/24 – Clerk and General Assistant met with members of u3a Railway Group 

• 25/06/24 – General Assistant attended ‘Social Media for councils part 2 – Advanced’ 

training  

• 25/06/24 – Cllr Farrington attended ‘Councillor induction and refresher’ training 

 

Recommendation: 

Council to note the correspondence and meetings. 


